Selectmen's Meeating, June 19, 1989

Present: Edwin F. Rowehl, Chairman, Willdiam Suydam, Madeleine
Hanley, Administrative Assistant and Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary.

Greg Reinert met to discuss a project ke will work on for
the Selectmen. Information from the inventory forms will he
archived on the computer. This information will bhe used +in
projecting various town statistics, i.e. future school
aenro’llments, etec. Greg took the R-Base books to work with.

Mr. Hennesey came in to speak about the continuing problem
with the Grant/Holt property on Pleasant St. The condition of
the property has been a concern since 1962. Some effort has
been made to c¢lean up the property after selectmen schedule a
court appearance, back in 1984 or 85. Mr. Hennesey has been 1in
touch with solid waste and water pollution control. He wants to
see the property cleaned up and kept clean to meet the zoning
regulations. Since the zoning officer has completed his
inspection, Mr. Suydam sees the mnext step being taking the owner
to court and hope the courts act favorably for the town. Mp.
Hennesey will contact the Governor if nothing can be done by the
selectmen. He sees this as an enviromental problem. Madeleine
assured Mr. Hennesey that he would be kept dated on progress ‘ﬁﬂ
made at the property, viswa-vis her communiBations with various
state officials..

Lloyd Henderson was +in today and Madeleine let him know she
would be checking the Hyland property. she did so and reports
that it appears one or two vehicles were moved and some material
has been sorted. Although one door has been covered, another
door has been Jeft opened. The court ordered compliance has not
been met. '

Madeleine brought the selectmen up to date with the actions
being taken by the attorneys on behalf of the town.

Meeting adjourned 9:30
ems
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